
 

Dear Parents of Nuevas Fronteras First School, 

 

Subject:  COMPLETION OF THE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

CURRICULUM AT NUEVAS FRONTERAS FIRST SCHOOL. 

 

I sincerely advise you all to allow your children complete the primary school curriculum by 

doing the final class which is GRADE 5, whereby they complete Book six in all subjects, so 

long as they are still below the age of 11 years. 

This will enable the children mature academically, physically, mentally, morally and in all 

other aspects before moving forward. This will also help the children to be able to use their 

full potentials academically and excel wherever and at all times without any hitch. 

As a matter of fact, I assure you that even children in our GRADE 3 can pass the first school 

leaving certificate examination as well as the entrance exams to most secondary schools, 

but this does not mean they are mature enough to leave the primary school. 

Our plan in this school, is to work with the children, alongside your support, to produce 

grade "A” materials and nothing else. We have planned for this! We aim at competing 

internationally. We want to see our children gain admissions easily to HARVARD, 

CAMBRIDGE AND OXFORD UNIVERSITIES and graduate from there. I am pleading with you 

to help us achieve our aim in this regard. 

Children who are moved before time may do well in their first few years in secondary 

schools, thereafter their brilliance begins to decline; and instead of being top of their class 

they become average or even below average in performance and later have to struggle to 

scale through their future careers. 

I am hereby giving you this very important piece of advice as a teacher. I have had the 

opportunity to observe this for over 20 years.  

We are interested in the children’s future performance and careers as well as your peace of 

mind, happiness and pride in the long run. We want to hear excellent news from the ex-

pupils of this school. We need to have good ambassadors out there to represent Nuevas 

Fronteras and Nigeria by extension. it is due to all this we go this extra mile. Please help us 

to succeed. 

I thank you all in advance for your understanding and support. 

Auntie Cecilia. 

31st May, 2017. 

 


